

PAPER-II (Bengali & English)

Booklet for Subjective Type Written Examination

Full Marks: 100 (50 + 50)

Time Allowed: 1:30 Hours

• Please follow the following instructions overleaf and fill in the following particulars:

1.	Name:					
2.	Date of Birth					
3.	Category	(UR / SC / ST / OBC-A / OBC-B / Others) (Please tick in correct option)				
		If others please specify				
4.	Gender	(Male / Female / Others) (Please tick in correct option)				
5.	Roll No.					
6.	Date of Exa	mination				
7.	Name of examination center					
- I						
	Signati	are of the Candidate Signature of the Invigilator				

INSTRUCTIONS TO CANDIDATES

- 1. Candidates must not write his/her name, address, roll number, phone no. etc. or any information or put any mark which could prove his/her personal identity anywhere except on this page.
- 2. Candidates must limit their rough work within this booklet.
- 3. Candidates must not carry any cell phone/pager or any type of electronic gadget in the examination hall.
- **4.** Adoption of unfair means will cause immediate cancellation of candidature.
- 5. Candidates should use black or blue ball point pen only.

- **6.** Mere appearance in the written test will not ensure eligibility for interview or recruitment.
- 7. This booklet must be returned to the Invigilator at the end of the examination.
- 8. No candidate will be allowed to enter the examination hall half an hour after commencement of the examination.
- **9.** No candidate will be allowed to leave the examination hall until the examination is over.
- 10. Answer all the questions.
- 11. Please do not write inside the margin.

TOTAL

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY

INDEX NO.

Sl. No. Subject Full Marks Marks	Obtained
1 ENGLISH 50	

Mark Sheet Prepared by	
Mark Sheet Scrutinized by	
	(Sequetorn)
(Assistant Secretary)	(Secretary)

Bengali Full Marks-50 Set-I

For Office Use Only

INDEX NO.

১। আপনার এলাকায় ভূগর্ভস্থ জলের অপব্যবহার রোধে প্রশাসনিক উদ্যোগ গ্রহণের আবেদন জানিয়ে সমষ্টি উন্নয়ন আধিকারিকের নিকট একটি পত্র লিখুন। (শব্দ সংখ্যা ৭০ থেকে ৭৫) ২। নিম্নের রচনাংশটি বাংলায় অনুবাদ করুন।

Once a soldier was made a prisoner of war. After a few years the war ended and he was released. One day while he was walking near a market he saw a bird seller with a cage full of birds for sale. The soldier bought the cage and then set all the birds free one by one. When the people around asked him about his strange behaviour he replied, 'I know the agony of captivity'.

৩। বে-আইনিভাবে গাছ কাটার বিরুদ্ধে এলাকার মানুষের সমবেত প্রতিবাদের ঘটনা বিষয়ে সংবাদপত্রে প্রকাশের জন্য অনধিক একশো শব্দে একটি প্রতিবেদন রচনা করুন।

(5) 0119P2

8। নিম্নলিখিত পরিচ্ছেদটি পড়ে উল্লিখিত প্রশ্নগুলির উত্তর লিখুন।

>x6=6

জাতীয় জীবনে সংহতির অভাবের পিছনে অন্যতম কারণ হল ধর্মীয় সংকীর্ণতা। কিছু ধর্মীয় নেতা আপন স্বার্থ চরিতার্থ করার সূপ্ত লক্ষ থেকে সাধারণ মানুষের মধ্যে সাম্প্রদায়িকতাকে জাগিয়ে তোলে। ফলশ্রুতিতে দেখা যায় সাম্প্রদায়িক বিদ্বেষ। যদিও এই ভারতবর্ষ শক, হ্নদল, পাঠান, মোগল-এর মিলিত রূপ। ভারতবর্ষ চিরকালই মিলনের পক্ষে। যুগে যুগে মনীষী শুনিয়ে গেছেন মহামিলনের বাণী। তাঁদের ভূমিকায় এদেশে বিচ্ছিন্নতা নয়, ঐক্যের সুর ধ্বনিত হয়েছে চিরকাল। বৈচিত্রোর মধ্যে ঐক্য ও সম্প্রীতি রক্ষায় আমাদের সকলের ভূমিকা ইতিবাচক হলে কেউই কিন্তু শত চেষ্টা সত্ত্বেও শেষ অবধি নম্ভ করতে পারবে না আমাদের শান্তি ও সহাবস্থানের ঐতিহ্যকে। আসুন, জাতি-ধর্ম-বর্ণ-ভাষা-খাদ্য নির্বিশেষে সকলে আমরা দেশ রক্ষায় শপথ গ্রহণ করি এবং একবার নয় শত শত বার।

- (ক) আমাদের জাতীয় জীবনে সংহতির অভাবের প্রধান কারণ কী?
- (খ) কীভাবে সাম্প্রদায়িক বিদ্বেষ জেগে ওঠে?
- (গ) ভারতবর্ষের এই একদেহীকরণের আসল শক্তি কোথায়?
- (ঘ) মনীষীরা যুগে যুগে কী বার্তা শুনিয়ে গেছেন?
- (৬) ভারতবাসীরা কী করলে এদেশে বিচ্ছিন্নতাবাদ চিরস্থায়ী হতে পারবে না?
- (চ) জাতীয় ঐক্য রক্ষায় আমাদের সকলের শপথ কী হওয়া উচিত?

৫। নিম্নোদ্ধৃত অংশটির ভাবার্থ লিখুন।
 ক্ষমা যেথা ক্ষীণ দুর্বলতা,
 হে রুদ্র নিষ্ঠুর যেন হতে পারি তথা
 তোমার আদেশে। যেন রসনায় মম
 সত্য বাক্য ঝলি উঠে খর খঙ্গাসম
 তোমার ইঙ্গিতে। যেন রাখি তব মান
 তোমার বিচারাসনে লয়ে নিজ স্থান।
 অন্যায় যে করে আর অন্যায় যে সহে
 তব ঘৃণা যেন তারে তৃণসম দহে।

৬। পণপ্রথা রদে যুবসমাজের ভূমিকা বিষয়ে অনধিক একশো শব্দে একটি নিবন্ধ রচনা করুন।

(8)

৭। (ক) সন্ধি বিচ্ছেদ ককন ঃ কৃতাঞ্জলিপুটে

> (খ) সমাস নির্ণয় করুন ঃ মধুমাখা

(গ) এক কথার প্রকাশ করুন ঃ যে নারীর স্বামী বিদেশে থাকে।

(ছ) রেখান্বিত পদের কারক ও বিভক্তি নির্ণয় করুন ঃ ভুল করে গণি সারা <u>দিনরাত</u> জাগি।

(%) কর্মবাচ্যে রূপান্তর করুন ঃআমি তোরে কিছুই দিব না।

2

3

3

:

(চ) কৃৎপ্রত্যয় কাকে বলে?

(ছ) জটিল বাক্যে রাপান্তর করুন ঃঅসুস্থতার জন্য গতকাল অনুপস্থিত ছিলাম।

(জ) সার্থক বাক্যে প্রয়োগ করুন ঃ বিড়ালতপশ্বী Les Company

English Full Marks-50 Set-I

For Office Use Only

INDEX NO.

1. Write a letter to the editor of a newspaper about the dangers of reckless driving by buses. (Within 120 words).

2. Answer the following questions after reading the passage given below.

8

'I have a Dream' is a public speech that was delivered by American civil rights activist Martin Luther King Jr. during the March on Washington for Jobs and Freedom on August 28, 1963, in which he called for civil and economic rights and an end to racism in the United States. Delivered to over 250,000 civil rights supporters from the steps of the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C., the speech was a defining moment of the civil rights movement and among the most iconic speeches in American history. Beginning with a reference to the Emancipation Proclamation, which freed millions of slaves in 1863, King said 'one hundred years later, the Negro still is not free.' Toward the end of the speech, King departed from his prepared text for a partly improvised peroration on the theme 'I have a dream', prompted by Mahalia Jackson's cry: 'Tell them about the dream, Martin!'. In this part of the speech, which most excited the listeners and has now become its most famous, King described his dreams of freedom and equality arising from a land of slavery and hatred. Jon Meacham writes that, 'With a single phrase, Martin Luther King Jr. joined Jefferson and Lincoln in the ranks of men who've shaped modern America'. The speech was ranked the top American speech of the 20th century in a 1999 poll of scholars of public address.

- (a) What issues does Martin Luther King's speech address?
- (b) What urged King to speak, 'I have a Dream'?
- (c) From the paragraphs, find one word which means 'to leave'.
- (d) What is the name of Martin Luther King's famed speech?
- (e) In front of whom does Dr King speak?
- (f) Where did Dr King deliver his speech?
- (g) Which American Presidents has Dr King been compared to?
- (h) What does the word 'peroration' mean?

3. Write a précis of the following passage:

The Aravalli Range is affected by human activities such as stone crushing, cutting of trees in the forest area of Aravalli, construction on a large scale, mining and dumping of waste. Such activities affect the environment of Aravalli and that of its surrounding areas. Some portions of the famous lakes of Aravalli have gone dry in the past few years due to illegal mining and change of pattern in the natural drainage system. These lakes are dumped with waste material which affects the ground water. Drying of the lake also indicates that in future, groundwater will run out in this area if the relevant steps for recovery are not taken. The mindless mining in one of the oldest hills in the world has devastated the range. In several places, the mines have gone so deep that the water table has been exposed, forming lakes amidst the blasted ranges. After months of media coverage and public protests, the Supreme Court banned mining in the area of 448 square kilometers, across Fariadabad, Gurgaon and Mewat districts in Haryana that was once supposed to be set aside for a national park. This ruling comes after the Supreme Court's earlier judgement in 1994 that allowed mining under strict guidelines. However, the court rules that neither were these

guidelines followed by the lcoal miners nor was the sustainable development principle upheld.

0119P2 (16)

(17) *0119P2*

4. You have been sent to report on the Kolkata Book Fair by a newspaper. Write a report not exceeding 120 words.

0119P2 (18)

5. Fill in the blanks with the most appropriate word out of the four choices given below:

(i) Every cloud has a _____lining.

- (a) black
- (b) gold
- (c) bright
- (d) silver

(ii) ______is the mother of invention.

- (a) Scarcity
- (b) Difficulty
- (c) Necessity
- (d) Creativity

(iii) The proof of the pudding	ng is in the		
(iii) The proof of the parameter (a) eating			
(b) cooking			
(c) serving			
(d) selling			
(d) 301112			
and the second s	built in a day		
(IV)	built in a day.		
(a) Paris			
(b) London			
(c) Delhi			
(d) Rome			
	1 11 411-11 4		
(v) Spare the	and spoil the child.		
(a) whip			
(b) rod			
(c) stick			
(d) stone			
(') Diale of a faather	together.		
(vi) Birds of a feather _			
(a) fly			
(b) chirp (c) flock			
(d) peck			
(d) peek			
(vii) Put your best	forward.		
(a) attitude			
(b) foot			
(c) hand			
(d) behavior			
(v:::) TV			
(viii) The	must go on.		
(a) play			
(b) race			
(c) event			
(d) show			

6

7. Translate the following passage from Bengali into English.

সত্যজিৎ রায় বাংলা জগতে শুধু একটা নাম না। বাঙালী জীবনে একটা আবেগের নাম সত্যজিৎ রায়। সিনেমা ও তার বাণিজ্য এই নিয়ে ভারতকে যদি বিশ্ব দরবারে কেউ রেখে থাকেন তাঁর নাম সত্যজিৎ রায়। রেনেসাঁ যুগের মানুষ তিনি নন। কিন্তু তাঁর হাতেই ভারতীয় চলচ্চিত্র নিজের স্বাবলম্বী ভাষা পেয়েছিল। মানুষের মনন তাঁর সিনেমাতে প্রাধান্য পেত। প্রথম জীবনে বিখ্যাত অ্যাড ফিল্ম মেকার হিসাবে তাঁর আত্মপ্রকাশ। তিনি মানুষের ভাবনাকে গভীরে গিয়ে বুঝতেন, তা বারবার প্রকাশ পায় তার ছবি বানানোর মেকার হিসাবে তাঁর পরিচালক নয়, শিশু সাহিত্যিক সত্যজিৎকে নিয়ে নতুন করে ভূমিকার প্রয়োজন নেই। সন্দেশ পত্রিকার সম্পাদনা, সঙ্গীত পরিচালনা, চিত্রকার সত্যজিৎ এক অঙ্গে এত প্রতিভার বাস আমাদের বিশ্বিত করে।